ANAMOOSE JDA MEETING MINUTES

10-16-19	

President Frank Ewert called the Anamoose JDA Board meeting to order this 16th day of October 2019, at 6:30 pm at City Hall.  All Board members were present, along with newly appointed member, Beth Melton.  Also present were Andy Melton, with Melton Construction, Catherine Wagner, Brad Wagner, Jesse Turner, and Laurel Schnase, City Auditor.

Minutes of the 9-5-19 JDA meeting were read and approved. Mertz/Rudnick. AIF  

Treasurer’s Report was submitted and accepted with a balance of $3,715.01. Martin/Goodwin. AIF
 

New Business: 
 Melton gave an update on the 1909 Steakhouse.  The USDA gave an extension of 30 days to complete the project.  Melton will be working on the wheelchair ramp, baseboards, kitchen door, kitchen ceiling, and some trim work. The plumber will be coming next week to install the HVAC system and hood.  This needs to be finished before the exhaust system can be put in place. The electrician needs to wire the hood and supply panel.  Melton said he anticipates the construction to be completed by the end of the extension period, which is October 31, 2019.

The Board presented Brad a rough draft of the lease of the 1909 Steakhouse.  Brad and the Board will make the necessary changes, and have an official lease prepared.  Once that is done, the JDA Board, along with Brad, will have one more meeting in October to sign the lease agreement.  Brad is going to get in touch with the North Dakota State Health Department for inspections of the building.  Ewert gave Brad permission to order an ice machine.  Ewert asked Rudnick and Melton to gather old pictures of the Anamoose area for the décor of the dining area.

Revolving Loan Fund recipient, Jesse Turner, was present to give an update on his business, JT Power Sports.  His recent purchases included: a battery charger, an air compressor, and a cherry picker. He has installed heated flooring, windows and doors in his shop. Steel has been lined up for his fence, which he hopes to complete soon.  He is excited about working with TSC in Harvey for all their warrantee needs.
Jesse may hire an employee down the road if he decides to become a retailer, but for now he is sticking to repairs. 

Revolving Loan Fund recipient, Lisa Ponzer, was not able to be present, but gave an update to Goodwin.  She said she had a lot of difficulty getting the old tiling off the floor, but the floors are now clean. Shelving and new flooring have been purchased, but not installed.  Lisa has contacted a supplier for knick-knacks.  Her business will also be selling woodworking items that her father, Royce, has made.  Her business is going to be called The Hope Chest.


There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm. Rudnick/Mertz. AIF

Frank Ewert, President
[bookmark: _GoBack]Laurel Schnase/City Auditor	
